

Human Resources Administration

Department of Homeless Services

Office of Contracts

Molly Wasow Park Commissioner

Ann Marie Scalia General Counsel

Vincent Pullo Agency Chief Contracting Officer

150 Greenwich Street New York, NY 10007

929 221 6347 tel

pullov@dss.nyc.gov

July 27, 2023

RE: Emergency Solicitation for the DHS City Sanctuary Facilities

Dear Prospective Proposer:

The New York City Department of Homeless Services ("DHS") appreciates your interest in the Emergency Solicitation for the DHS City Sanctuary Facilities pursuant to a declared emergency, issued on August 5, 2022.

PLEASE NOTE: The Emergency Solicitation for the DHS City Sanctuary Facilities is no longer open to submissions of temporary staffing proposals and temporary staffing proposals will no longer be accepted.

In the case of temporary staffing proposals which already have been submitted prior to the release of Addendum #5, greater consideration will be provided to certified M/WBE firms.

For further questions, please contact ACCOContractPlanning@dss.nyc.gov

Sincerely,

/incent Pullo